
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

October 7, 2021 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.   
 
PRESENT:  Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Bruce Lamb, 
Jim Powell, Sharon McCauley, Roger Beebe, Ron Shasteen, Darrel Larson, Stella Van Ness 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Retiring Director of Bowling Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of 
Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
GUESTS: RCSC Board Candidates Kat Fimmel, Allan Lenefsky 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the September 2, 
2021  meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer , RCSC Director of Bowling: Mike reported that the fall leagues have been 
formed and the response has been positive with league bowling attendance increasing back to 
normal like in 2019.  Scotch Doubles Tournament at Bell Lanes held on September 26th was a 
huge success with 41 teams participating and all pleased with the format.  Upcoming tourna-
ments at Lakeview Lanes are the No-Tap Tournament October 16th at 1:00pm, the 26th Annual 
Metro Phoenix Valley of the Sun Tournament October 30th and 31st  and the USBC State Sen-
ior Master and Queens Tournament November 7th. 
 
Bruce Lamb USBC League Director:  Bruce reported that the month of November has a 
state-wide BVL fund raising mission.  Bowlers in 2019 raised over $22,000 and all funds raised 
are given to the Arizona Veterans. 
 
Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger reported that the Annual 
Meeting will be held at the Bell Center in Social Hall #1on November  10th with prizes.  The 
Annual Bowling Tournament is on November 6th at both Bell and Lakeview Lanes.  He also  
reported that bowling membership is currently at 698 and increasing as bowlers return for the 
2021-2022 season. 
 
Old Business: Restrooms at both Bell and Lakeview Lanes need attention.  Chair Wilson will 
get with RCSC Management regarding this issue. 
 
New Business:  Jim Powell turned in his resignation from the committee because he can’t bowl 
anymore.   The committee members asked him to stay on the committee to help support the Sun 
City Bowling community and he accepted with much appreciation. 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, November 4, 2021 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:35am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


